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www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com 

 

Our program on May 13 is òJoe the Quilteró. Joe Cunningham, quilter, 

quilt historian, quilt writer, lecturer and teacher, will tell the story of his 

quilt beginnings, show us a wide selection of his own quilts and play 

some songs for us with his guitar. Fun and informative, this lecture will 

tell you everything you ever wanted to know about Joe the Quilt er.  

Wednesday, May 14 will be your chance to take Joeõs class, òRock the 

Block Album Style,ó and to learn from him, in person! Thereõs no need to 

watch him on your computer screen or on TV this time! Itõs a great 

opportunity to take a class from one of the  most popular teachers 

around, and right in our own neighborhood, too! Donõt forget that by 

joining the class you help support Orange County Quilters Guild so that 

we can continue to bring great teachers like Joe to visit us.  

We are very excited to be able  to welcome Joe to our Guild, and to find 

out for ourselves what the buzz on òCraftsyó is all about. For more 

information about Joe, please visit his website, www.joethequilter.com.  

 
Betsy 
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Carolynõs Corner 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 I am so excited it is almost time for the quilt show!  Kat and Cindy, along with 
their committee have been working hard to make sure that the show will be 
amazing.  Pamôs house is overflowing with the quilts which will be displayed 
and I can feel the excitement every time the committee shares their plans!  
Earlier this month I traveled to Boston to visit my daughter.  While I was there 
I helped cut strips for 2 quilts that she is making for her nephews who will be 
born this summer.  Her rotary cutter was sh arp but without pressure I was 
struggling to keep her ruler from slipping.  I realized that her rulers werenôt 
backed with Invisi -Grip which I have on all my rulers.  Boston may be a large 
city but the nearest JoAns to her apartment is over 30 miles away and it was 
after 5pm so the quilt store in Cambridge was closed.  I stopped cutting before 
I ruined the fabric and tried to come up with a solution and with a glass of wine 
in hand I grabbed her Saran Wrap and covered the bottom of her ruler!  It 
worked lik e a dream and I was able to quickly finish cutting the strips.  Now I 
understand her frustration with cutting and I will be buying her a roll of invisi -
Grip!  What non -quilting tool have you used to solve a problem? 
See you at the meeting in May! 
 
Carolyn  
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     Quilts for Children  
 

Philanthropy/Quilts for Children  
 
     Wow!  We had 17 quilts for kids turned in last month with bindings sewn.  Half of  

them were also quilted by someone other than myself.  Thanks to Patti, Lori, and Thayone for 

sharing their quilting skills.  That brought our total to 37 quilts for kid s. These 37 were 

delivered to OC for Kids during the week prior to Easter. They were graciously accepted as 

they make the children so very happy and they are so beautiful..  

     Also, by the time you read this newsletter, 24 quilts (60ó x 72ó) will have been delivered  

to the unwed moms at Casa Theresa.  I am very proud of the selection of quilts that  

I had to give.  Many were made specifically for this project by myself, friends, and a few  

guild members using both guild fabric and personal stashes.  Some o f the tops came out  

of storage and were tweaked to be the right size via cutting or adding that perfect border.  

While they may not need a quilt to stay warm at night, theyõll all have something nice to  

snuggle with.  

      I think Iõll be slowing down a bit, but still will chip away at the backlog.   

In the last 6 months, I have gone through 90 yards of batting and over 15,000 yards  

of quilting thread along with gobs of fabric.  I think it represents over 100 quilts of various  

sizes. Itõs hard to believe. If you were involved in any way, I thank you. If anyone else is 

interested in quilting some kid -size tops, let me know prior to the meeting and Iõll bundle some 

up for you.  Itõs a great way to hone oneõs quilting skills and to do something nice for someone 

less fortunate.  

      Thereõs always a need for more quilts.  Share your gift.  If you are interested in leading 

the Quilts for Children portion of Philanthropy, please let Carolyn know.  

 

Happy Quilting!  

Pam Gayle 
 
 
                                                                                                 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

άL ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ¦{{ aƛǎǎƻǳǊƛ ŦǊƻƳ мфус-мфуф ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ƻƛƭ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ LǊŀǉƛΩǎΦ  L ŀƳ ƴƻǿ ŀ ŎŀǊŜ ƎƛǾŜǊΦέ  
Unknown Homeless Veteran 
 
As I walked away from the counter after eating dinner, I headed for my car, opened the trunk, retrieved a 
quilt from the Orange County Quilters Guild, and walked back to the counter, but he was gone.  I waited for 
him, but he never returned.  Everyone knew at the restaurant knew who he was, and they directed us to the 
back of the building where we could find him.  I walked up to his car, trying not to startle him, as he was 
sleeping and introduced myself again.  I handed him his quilt and thanked him for his service.  He looked up 
at me in astonishment with grateful eyes and thanked me .  We chatted for a moment longer and with that, 
our chance acquaintance was over, but will forever leave an imprint in my heart.   
 
¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŀǎ ǘŀƪŜƴ ŦǊƻƳ ¢ƛƴŀΩǎ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƘŜǊ ǇŜǊƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΦ    
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  MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR THESE UPCOMING WORKSHOPS 
Check the website (www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com ) for the latest information on upcoming 
Programs & Workshops.  .  The sign-up form for Workshops is available on the website or guild 
meetings.  Come join us for some fun!  Workshop prices are $35  for members/$50 for non-
members.  Here are the upcoming scheduled workshops. All workshops are at the Orange 
Quilt Bee located at 628 E Katella Ave in Orange, phone 714-639-3245.  Supply lists are posted on our 
website as they become available. 

May  14th , 2014 Joe 
Cunningham  

Rock the Block,  
Album Style  

http://www.joethequilter.co
m/  

June 11, 2014 Wendy Mathson Storm at Sea 
Trimplate Piecing 

 

July 09, 2014  Arlene Arnold WƻƘƴ tƘƛƭƛǇ {ƻǳȊŀΩǎ 
March 

 

 

http://www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com/
http://maps.google.com/maps?f=q&source=s_q&hl=en&geocode=&q=628+E+Katella,+orange&aq=&sll=37.0625,-95.677068&sspn=30.323858,86.572266&ie=UTF8&hq=&hnear=628+E+Katella+Ave,+Orange,+California+92867&z=16
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                 Gallavantinô 2014    

 
Beach Cities Quilters Guildõ 

FantaSea of Quilts  
Soka University in Aliso Viejo  

June 7 th , 10 am -5 pm and June 8 th   10 am - 4 pm  
1 University Drive, Aliso  Viejo, CA 92656  

 
 
 

For more quilt show info go to SCCQG  
http://www.sccqg.org/  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
  

http://www.sccqg.org/
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Opportunity Basket  
 
We had four great opportunity ñbasketsò at the April meeting . . . and four happy winners!  
Congratulations to the lucky quilters!  
 
Floral Basket ï Marilyn Fredrickson  
Bunny Panel w/coordinating fabric & backing ï Kathy Hall  
Bunny/Garden Panel w/coordinating fabric & backing ï Charlotte Stipland  
Large wire basket w/lots of Blue fabric & quilting goodies ï Marcia Poulin  
 
And speaking of ñLarge wire basket w/lots of Blue fabric & quilting goodiesò, this beautiful basket 
was graciously donated by our own Ed Hoefer. A big ñthank youò to Ed for his generosity! It was just 
fantastic!   
 
And that leads into our next topic . . . we need fabric! All kinds of fun & beautiful fabric donations 
are always welcome.  So, if you see a new line of fabric in the local quilt store that you canôt resist, 
consider getting an extra bit for the Opportunity Basket :o).  Consider looking through your stash, 
like I have, and if you find fabric that you just HAD TO HAVE, but now realize you wonôt get around 
to using it, weôd be happy to take it off your hands. Hereôs the good news . . . each fabric or quilting 
notion you donation will entitle you to an extra Opportunity Basket ticket!  Yahoooo!  Weôll give you 
one (1) ticket per fat-quarter.  If you donate larger pieces of fabric . . . which we LOVE . . . youôll get 
more tickets! Weôre still kind of new at this job, so if you donated fabric or goodies in April, and did 
not get an extra ticket, just let us know.  
 
Here is a list of color, themes or types of fabrics we especially need to make up baskets. Of course, 
any fabric is welcomed.  We especially need solids and larger pieces that we can mix with the 
various themes listed below: 
 
Bring in May for June  drawing - we need lots of 30ôs fabrics 
Bring in June or earlier for July  drawings ï Reds, whites, blues & patriotic fabrics 
Bring in July or earlier for August  drawing - lots of Batiks!!!  
Bring in August or earlier  for September drawing ï Brights, juvenile prints, dots/circles  
Bring in September or earlier  for October drawing ï Fall colors, juvenile holl0ween prints  
Bring in October or earlier  for November drawing ï 1800ôs reproductions; brown, pinks; purple, 
gold & rust  
Bring in November  or earlier for December drawing ï Red, green, gold, neutrals, burgundy & 
Christmas  
Bring in December or earlier for January 2015 drawing ï Blue, yellow & white; star fabric & stripe 
fabric 
Bring in January  or earlier for February 2015 drawing ï Reds, pinks, whites, purples, valentines 
themes 
Bring in February  or earlier for March 2015 drawing ï Greens, gold, black; Neutrals ï cream, 
mocha, tans,       whites, taupe, gray, light yellows 
 
Thank you in advance for your donations. You can bring the fabric to the guild meeting, or if you 
need to drop off fabric after the meeting date, just give me a call at 714-623-0495 so I can give you 
directions to my home.  Stop by the Opportunity Basket table, say ñhiò, and buy some tickets! Three 
(3) tickets for $1, or bonus . . . Eighteen (18) tickets for $5 . . . best deal in town! 
 
Laura Lynch, Debbie Charles & Jean Ebert 
Opportunity Basket Gals 
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Blo   

April  
Attendance  
83  Members  

3 New members  
2 Guests  

 

HOSPITALITY FOR MAY  

 

Thanks to all who participate each month by bringing goodies for all to 

share.  Those with last names beginning with M ð N ð O ð P  are asked to 

bring something to share for our meeting this month.  Bring a goodie and 

receive a tick et for the great door prizes awarded at the end of each 

meeting.  For M ay  bring an item that begins with the letter òMó and 

receive an extra ticket.  Hope to see you there for a fun and educational 

time.  
 

MAY 2014 
STRIP OF THE MONTH 

 
[ŜǘΩǎ ǘǊȅ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ a little different for May, shall we? 
 
We will be bringing 2-мκнέ ǿƛŘŜ ǿƛŘǘƘ ƻŦ ŦŀōǊƛŎ ǎǘǊƛǇǎ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ƻŦ ōƭƻŎƪǎ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ IŜǊŜΩǎ Ƙƻǿ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ 
work... 
 

¶ All strips are to be in PINKS AND BROWNS. This can mean a combination of both colors in a 
strip, or shades of pinks or shades of browns in a strip. 

 

¶ Please choose different, good quality fabrics for your strips, so the person who wins them will 
have a nice variety. If enough people participate, there may be more than one winner. 

 

¶ Put 4 (four) different strips in a ziploc-type baggie and bring it to the meeting in May. You may 
bring up to 5 baggies. For each baggie, you will receive one chance to win. 

 
/ƻƳŜ ƻƴΣ ǘƘƛǎ ƻƴŜΩǎ ŀ ŎƛƴŎƘΗΗΗ 
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April Door Prizes 

 
Donor   Item      Recipient 
 
.ŜŀǊΩǎ vǳƛƭǘ {ƘƻǇ Hand-dyed Fabrics    Tammy Rooke 
Calico House  Goody Bag     Jeanne Dinkle 
Calico House  $15 Gift Certificate    Bonnie Makevich 
Flying Geese  $10 Gift Certificate    Jo-Ann McGowan 
Flying Geese  $10 Gift Certificate    Jan May 
Quilt Bee  $10 Gift Card     Barbara Purks 
Quilt Bee  $10 Gift Card     Jeanne Concitis 
Quilt Cupboard Pattern ς Hearts of Spring   Suzette Rooker 
Quilt Cupboard Pattern ς Dog     Sara Caswell 
Tranquility  $20 Gift Card      
      
Pattern ς North Star Santa      Pat Adair  
Pattern ς Berries Jubilee      Janice Shelton 
Pattern ς Lazy DayZ       Jan Raymond 
Pattern ς bƻƻŘƭŜΩǎ bƛƴŜ tŀǘŎƘ     Donna Butler 
 
Fat Quarter Pack       Mary Quay 
Fat Quarter Pack       Dotty Fonley 
 
Again, thanks to all who donated gifts this month.  Be sure to visit these stores and let them know how 
much we appreciate them. 
 
Kat Benne 
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A word from our Sponsors 

--------------------------------- 
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A special thanks to 
the Orange Quilt 
Bee for providing 

space for our 
workshops! 

 

Advertising opportunities available now in the OCQG newsletter & Yearbook!  Advertise in both and save 
$$$!  For more information and rates, contact OCQG 
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O R A N G E   C O U N T Y 
Q U I  L T E R S   G U I  L D 

PO Box 3108  

Orange, CA  92857  
 

 

www.OrangeCountyQuiltersGuild.com 

REMEMBER TO BRING TO GUILD: 

V A Friend 
V Name Tag 
V Show & Tell 
 

V Goodie to Share  
V Enthusiasm for the meeting! 
V Quilts for Kids/Quilts for Vets quilts 

Dates to Remember 
 

May 6 - Board Meeting 7 p.m. at 
Anaheim First Christian Church 

 May 13 - General Meeting at 
Anaheim First Christian Church, 
520 W. South Street, Anaheim, 
CA (corner of Harbor &South St.) 
at the following times: 

6:00 pm ïPre-Meeting 
Activities 

7:00 pm ï General Meeting 
starts. 

May 14 ï Workshop at the Quilt 
Bee quilt shop. 

 


